
 

 



 

 

 
 

Feast of Christ the 
King 

 

 

“Jesus, remember me 
when you come into 
your kingdom.” The two 
thieves that were 
crucified next to Jesus 
show two very different 

ways of understanding who Jesus was. The first thief 
insulted Jesus, prodded him, mocked him. He didn’t 
believe that Jesus had any power whatsoever. Like the 
sneering crowds, he thought that it was a joke to label 
Jesus as the “King of the Jews.”  
  

But the second thief, known in tradition as “the good thief,” 
had a different perception. He understood that Jesus did in 
fact have power because, as Jesus had told Pilate only 
hours earlier, his kingdom “is not of this world.” The good 
thief understood that the kingdom of God awaits those who 
believe in the Lord. And when this man made that final act 
of faith on his own cross, Jesus promised him, “Amen, I 
say to you, today you will be with me in Paradise.” 
  

Today as we celebrate the solemnity of Christ the King, we 
are challenged to have as much faith as the good thief. We 
are challenged to believe that Jesus is in fact the “King of 
the Universe,” even when it may not appear that way to 
those who stand by sneering. Jesus did not choose to hop 
down off the cross and make everything cheery. Instead he 
fulfilled his mission for an end result that was infinitely 
better than simply saving himself and those two thieves; by 
dying on the cross, he saved us all! So we too need to trust 
that just because Jesus doesn’t always answer our prayers 
exactly how we want or expect, and just because we find 
ourselves carrying a cross from time to time, it does not 
mean he isn’t in charge! On the contrary, we need to trust, 
as the good thief did, that Jesus’ mission is to bring all of 
us to join him in his heavenly kingdom.  

    Mass Intentions for the Week 
 
MONDAY– Nov. 21  ~ Presentation of Blessed Virgin 
7:00 PM  Joan Borowski, Family 

Rosary and Novena after Mass 
 

TUESDAY - Nov. 22 ~ St. Cecelia, Virgin & Martyr 
8:30 AM  Mother’s Day Remembrance 
 

WEDNESDAY Nov. 23 ~ Weekday 
8:30 AM  Gary Marcinko, Mary Casey
 

THURSDAY Nov. 24~ St. Andrew Dung-Lac  
      Thanksgiving Liturgy 
 9:00 AM   Lou & Elizabeth Pumphrey, Family 
 

FRIDAY - Nov. 25~ Weekday 

 

SATURDAY Nov. 26 ~ Weekday 
5:00 PM  Hank & Hattie Gorgon, Gorgon/Houston  
     Family  
 

SUNDAY - Nov. 27 ~ First Sunday of Advent 
7:30 AM   Anthony & Josephine Buffa, Family 
 9:30 AM   McGarry Family 
11:30 AM  Ann Vadilka, Sislo Family 
 5:00 PM   Mass for Parishioners 
    

Just a Reminder 
If you’ve offered up a Mass for a special intention and 
are attending the Mass, please be sure to see an 
usher before the Mass if you would like to take up the 
gifts in memory of that special person. 
 

       

                                                          Weekly Schedule  
 
Monday -  November 21 
  7:00 PM  PSR  
  8:45 PM (LH) Men’s BB 
   

Tuesday  -  November 22 
 10:00 AM (CMR) Booklet Update 
  7:00 PM (CMR) Stewardship Mtg. 
  7:00 PM (LHMR) Boy Scouts 
  8:30 PM (LH) Corn Hole 
 

Thursday ~ November 24 –25 
  OFFICE CLOSED 
   

Saturday ~ November 26 
  5:00 PM (LHMR) Northcoast Veterans 
  

Sunday ~ November 27 
ADVENT TEA 
 6:00-8:00 PM (SR)  Pop-N-Praise New Year Sunday Party 
 

Readings for the Week of November 20, 2016 

Sunday:2 Sm 5:1-3/Ps 122:1-5/Col 1:12-20/Lk 23:35-43 

Monday:Rv 14:1-3, 4b-5/Ps 24:1-6/Lk 21:1-4 

Tuesday:Rv 14:14-19/Ps 96:10-13/Lk 21:5-11 

Wednesday:Rv 15:1-4/Ps 98:1-3, 7-9/Lk 21:12-19 

Thursday:Rv 18:1-2, 21-23; 19:1-3, 9a/Ps 100:1-5/Lk 
21:20-28 

Friday:Rv 20:1-4, 11—21:2/Ps 84:3-6, 8/Lk 21:29-33 

Saturday:Rv 22:1-7/Ps 95:1-7/Lk 21:34-36 

Next Sunday: Is 2:1-5/Ps 122:1-9/Rom 13:11-14/Mt 
24:37-44  

Church Support ~ November  13,  2016 
 

Total Collection:  $12,008.90   Loose Money:  $438.65 
Envelopes:  $11,570.25    Envelopes used:  311 

Student envelopes: 9   Average per envelope:  $37.20 
Total Contributing households:  755 

* $5,6ll.00  Electronic Funds 
 

Thank You and God Bless You! 

         PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 

Thursday, November  24 and Friday, November 25 

                  There will be no Eucharistic Adoration 

Mass will be  9:00 am on Thursday and 8:30am on Friday 



 

 

Please Pray... 

Please pray for all of our parishioners who are sick or 
hospitalized:   Hilda Aucelli, Tom Beam, Agnes Brown, 
Frank Brown, Nello Chiudioni, Clifford Coffey, Rob 
DelSesto, Judith Gregar, Mike Hanlon, Carrilynn 
Horwath, Ava Jusko, Robert Kenneally, Jan Kulas, Carol 
Kokish, Kathy Kurchak, Marge Lukas Anthony 
Melaragno, Bob Metz, Mary Mullin, Debbie Orlando, 
Henry Oschip,  Sandi Pandy, Marie Rieck, Sylvia Smiley, 
Greg Usko, Phil Wolfson, Kimberly Yonosik, Mary Lou 
Zelazny & the shut-ins, those in nursing homes, those 
needing prayers, and all of the intentions written in our 
Book of Prayers located in the gallery. Many prayers 
help.  To add a name for prayers, please call the parish 
office, 946-1177 or louise@stjustin.net. 

 

Prayer Line 

* Please call Theresa Davison, 942-5761, to add your 
request to the Prayer Chain.   

* You can reach the Sisters of Notre Dame prayer line at 
440-279-1163.   

 

 

Eucharistic Adoration Needed:  
§Monday: 3:00PM, Marge, 942-8989 

§Tuesday: 1:00PM & 7:00PM,  Carolyn, 951-4686 

§Wednesday: 2:00PM & 11:00PM, Carole, 951-0280 

§Thursday:  6, 10 & 11:00 PM   Sue, 488-1962  

§ Friday: 9:00AM, 1:00 PM,  Loretta,  942-7396 
             Questions?   Call Marion, 975-8208 
     
  * NO Adoration November 23, 24 & 25 *    
     

               ADVENT MISSION 
                 Ss. Robert  & William Parish 
Get more out of Prayer, Mass & Confession!  To 
prepare us for the prayerful and penitential time of 
Advent, Fr. Scott Goodfellow will give three talks at 
Ss. Robert & William Church (367 E.260th St., 
Euclid, OH  44132) at 6:30PM each evening. Light 
refreshments provided.  The talks are FREE, but 
canned goods and other non-perishable donations 
are appreciated to go to Euclid Hunger Center! 
 
Monday, November 28:  Getting More From 
Prayer 
 

Tuesday, November 29: Getting More Out of 
Mass 
 

Wednesday,November 30: Getting More From 
Confession 

 
 
 

Dear Parishioners,  
Hearing the jeering crowd at the crucifixion, “He 
saved others; let him save himself if he is the Messiah 
of God,” seems at first to be a strange way to 
celebrate the Feast of Christ the King. While we know 
that the Cross is the way to glory for Jesus and that 
we are called to take up our cross each day, why not 
for today just focus on the glory we will get to in the 
end? 
  
I believe it is because Jesus our King is not just 
waiting for us at the finish line, at the end, to see if we 
will make it. He is united with us in love by the power 
of the Holy Spirit as we make our way each day in this 
world. He is with us so that we can make real His 
mercy and salvation in the new opportunities we each 
have every day to live the Gospel. 
  
As we conclude the Year of Mercy we are challenged 
to go forth and witness to the Gospel in our everyday 
life through our words and actions. When we might 
hesitate, remember: 
  
If not me, then who will proclaim the Gospel? 
If not now, then when will the Gospel be proclaimed? 
If not the truth of the Gospel, then what shall I 
proclaim? 
  
Jesus remembers us all. Jesus saves us each day. 
He asks us not to save ourselves but to remember 
and save each other. Will we listen to Jesus’ voice 
and follow him who is the way the truth and the life? 
With God’s help we will. 
  
I want to take this opportunity to invite you to join with 
fellow Christians in our area for our Community 
Thanksgiving Service at the Community of the Holy 
Spirit on Wednesday evening, November 23 at 
7:00pm. Please bring a non-perishable food item for 
the food bank – giving thanks and serving others as 
the people of God.  
 
Peace,     Fr Kevin 

 
St. Justin Martyr  

Holy Name Society 
Paul Misch Scholarship 

 
The St. Justin Martyr Holy Name 
Society is again offering one $4,000 
scholarship over two years ($2,000 
for the first year and $2,000 for the 
second year) to those who will be 
attending a Catholic high school in September of next 
year. One student will be chosen on the basis of 
financial need, academics and a required essay. 
 

This scholarship is open to all eighth graders 
belonging to St. Justin Martyr Parish (regardless of 
what grade school they are currently attending) to 
assist in their first two years of Catholic high school 
education. Applications will be available in the parish 
office. 
 

                

Family Perspectives 
Jesus did not come down from the cross to retaliate 
against those who were  mocking him.  He gave his 
life to forgive them and each of us.  In families the 
angry word easily flies, fueled more by fatigue and 
frustration than by a deliberate desire to hurt.  Most 
often we don’t even realize the impact.  In our 
families, pray for God’s help and seek forgiveness 
rather than retaliating or holding on to resentments. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

  
  

St. Justin Martyr T-Shirts Sale 

 
 
 

Ï stuffing 

Ï jello 

Ï canned gravy 

 
As part of this year’s Advent 
Tea theme, “ Open Your 
Heart” we are collecting Men’s 
underwear!  It’s one of the 
things that are most needed by 
the homeless!  They 
desperately need boxers, sizes 

M and L, but will take all sizes. Look for the box in the 
Gallery.  We will be delivering them on Tuesday, 
November 29.   The Advent Tea is almost filled!  
Please turn your forms in TODAY!  Forms are online, 
www.stjustin.net or in the Gallery. 

  
  St. Justin Martyr & 

  Immaculate Conception 

   òMARCH FOR LIFE 2017ó 
 
 

 
THE BUS IS GOING TO WASHINGTON 

WE HAVE RESERVED A BUS 
 ..NOW WE NEED TO FILL IT! 

On Thursday, January 26 we will head off to Washington 
for the anniversary of Roe vs. Wade, the 2017 March for 
Life. We will arrive in DC in time for Mass at the Basilica, 
visit congressional offices, meet at the Mall for speakers, 
then peacefully begin the march. We return to our bus at 
the Aviation Museum at 5:00pm. We hope you can join us 
this year!  For more information or questions call Pat 
Frazier, 946-8154 or 487-9606.  Registrations are online, 
and in the Gallery.  Total cost is only $25.00 (check 
payable to St. Justin Martyr).  Seating is limited so register 
TODAY! 

       
Follow our High School teens twitter page @SJM_Teen.  
Join our face book account SJM Teen 
   
Please pick a Confirmation Candidate for a 
prayer partners off the main bulletin board.  We 
are asking members of the parish to select one 
of our candidates and pray for them all year 
long so that the Holy Spirit by guide them 
through their journey to the Sacrament of 
Confirmation.  If you chose you can drop them 
a note or card to them throughout the year 
letting them know you are praying for them.  
You can stay anonymous or reveal your name. 
Drop all cards off the Beth Rossetti at the 
parish office. 
 
Our next Pop & Praise event is on Sunday, November 27 
from 6-8 in the Spirit Room. It’s a New Year Sundae Party.  
Why is it a New Year Party?  Come find out!  Bring your 
friends and RSVP to Mrs. R.  

 
 

 
 
Thanks to all who attended our ‘tie knot blanket night‘ for 
Rainbow Hospital.  We made 18 blankets and had a great 
time!  Also, a big Thank You to those who donated fleece..   
 
As we look to the conclusion of another Liturgical year, 
next weekend with Christ the King let us remember the 
words of St. Augustine of Hippo (354-430), “Do what you 
can and then pray that God will give you the power to do 
what you cannot”.   

 

 

Pastoral Associate   ~  Beth Rossetti    
946-1177      beth@stjustin.net 

 Women’s Fellowship Group 2016 

November 20:  (Third week)  Feast of Jesus Christ, King 
of the Universe.  Wrapping up the Year of Mercy, pre-
senter Cathy Sterling, Bible Study. 

Room 103 at 5:00pm for Rosary, meeting begins at 
5:15pm unless otherwise indicated. 

 
Catholic Campaign for Human Development 
funds programs in communities across the United States.  
By giving a hand up, rather than a handout, CCHD helps 
people living in poverty join together to identify problems, 
make decisions, and find ways to improve their lives and 
neighborhoods. 

 
Thanksgiving is just around the corner! 

It’s time for the Helping Hands ministry to start preparing 
their baskets to give to the needy this Thanksgiving.  The 
next time you go shopping we are in need of: 

Ï turkeys 

Ï boxed mashed potatoes 

Ï canned sweet potatoes 
 

Drop off your contributions in the baskets in the  
Gallery...and THANK YOU! 



 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 
 

Whatõs Francis Saying Now? 

Short Messages (Tweets) from Pope Francis 
+ In a world which has been damaged by the virus of indifference, the works of mercy are the best antidote. 
+ If you want to find God, seek him where he is hidden: in the neediest, the sick, the hungry, the imprisoned. 
+ I am before the Holy Door and I ask: “Lord, help me to thrust open the door of my heart!” 
+ Dear Friends, never forget that in our encounter with people in need we meet Jesus himself. 
+ We should never forget about beauty, which humanity needs so much!  

Advent Meditation Bookle ts 

The Little Blue Book is a wonderful source for prayer and meditation during the Advent Season. It offers tidbits of Church His-
tory, wise insights, and prayer for daily reflections on the Infancy Narrative of Luke’s Gospel.  Copies of The Little Blue Book 
 can be  found in the vestibule for $1.50  

Catholic Humor  
Actual announcements found in church bulletins: 
Saturday’s ‘Fasting & Prayer Conference’ includes meals. 
Scouts are saving aluminum cans, bottles and other items to be recycled. Proceeds will be used to cripple children. 
The sermon this morning: 'Jesus Walks on the Water.’ The sermon tonight: 'Searching for Jesus.' 
 
 60 Minutes in Christ 

RCIA for the whole parish!  Everyone is welcome to attend 60 Minutes in Christ. These are RCIA classes tai-
lored for initiated Catholics. We meet every Thursday, from 7:30-8:30 in the school’s ATR Room. Attend any or 
all the classes you like. Bring a friend, too!. Contact Charlie Hunt at Charles@stjustin.net or (440) 946-3287 for 
more information.  
  

 

Topic for December 1 is: The Sacraments of Initiation 

     St. Justin Martyr T-shirt Sale 

If you would like to give someone a St. Justin Martyr shirt for Christmas our last order for shirts will be placed on De-
cember 5.

 
 Shirts will be available for you on December 17. There is a coat rack in the gallery of the church with sam-

ples of the shirts and order forms.  Fill out the order form and take it to the office with your payment.   Make sure you 
specify what color you would like.  The shirts can be ordered in blue or maroon, they are priced fairly and good quality. 

        Vocations at the Crossroads 

The following parishioners are scheduled to receive the cross during the month of November:  

Week of November 5-6:  Sue Meinke      

Week of November 12-13:  Ann Lyall            

Week of November 19-20:  Kevin & Kris Crews 

Week of November 26-27:  Kathy and Tom McCoy  

If anyone cannot make their week, please call Loretta Vanagas at 942-7396.  Thank you for your time and prayers.    

We will be starting our 11th year of vocation prayers.   Please call the parish office, 946-1177 or 942-7396.  The travel-
ing bag may either be picked up at the parish office over the weekend or received during the mass you plan on at-

tending.   

         Holiday Helps for the Divorced and Separated 

Divorced or Separated and struggling with the holidays?  Join us for a special 4-
week mini support group for those having difficulty facing the holidays as a result of 
separation and divorce. This special program is intended to offer practical advice, 
support, and the skills to get through the holidays and move forward.  Building new 
holiday traditions, identifying and managing the emotions of divorce, opening oppor-
tunities for growth and new beginnings, and turning a corner and facing a new year 
are some of the topics that will be covered.  Attend one session, all four, or anything 
in between.  We will meet Tuesday evenings from 7:00-9:00pm on December 6, 
and 13, 2016 and January 3 and 10, 2017 at St. Noel Church, 35200 Chardon 

Road., Willoughby Hills.  To register or for more info: call Karen @ 440-352-8282 or email: kjubeck@st-gabriel.org 

 

Director of Religious Education,  Charles Hunt 946-3287 ¶ charles@stjustin.net 



 

 

Holy Name  Breakfast  
        

   Santa Claus will be there! 
 

    Donõt forget your list!         Bring your camera! 
 

 

 

 

 

     

     

   Sunday, December 4th, 2016 

           8:00 to 11:00 a.m. 

 

     (Santa arrives at 9:00 a.m.) 

Scrambled Eggs 

Sausage 

Pancakes or French Toast 

Beverages 

 

 

Adults    $7 

Seniors  $6 

Children  (12 and under)  $5 

Children 2 yrs. and underðFREE 

 

       St. Justin Martyr Church Lambur Hall   35781 Stevens Blvd., Eastlake, OH 



 

 



 

 


